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Dear Parents, 


Welcome to first grade at McFadden School of Excellence.   This year will prove to be exciting and quite challenging. Your child has qualified for this program because he/she is intellectually capable of being challenged. We will move at a faster pace on the basics allowing us time to explore, research, and problem solve. We will cover many basic skills as well as many interesting themes. Your child will be enriched through project-based learning and through a variety of activities that will accommodate his/her learning style. 

Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation. I look forward to getting to know you and your child this year. I want you to feel like you are a part of our classroom. Your involvement in your child’s education is a priceless gift to your child. I will do my best to keep in touch with all parents concerning academic progress. Please don’t hesitate to contact me anytime you have a question or concern. Thank you for sharing your child with me! 

                                                                  Your Partner in Education, 
                                          Mrs. Whittenburg
[image: image2.wmf]
Classroom management
My expectations for conduct and academic standards are high. Children are responsible and accountable for their own behavior. We will spend a great deal of time at the beginning of the year building a Classroom Community with: respect, trustworthiness, generosity, compassion, cooperation, fairness, honestly, integrity, citizenship, self-discipline, responsibility, and perseverance. This is a very important part of the learning experience in First Grade, and will be ongoing throughout the year. 

Classroom Rules

Listen carefully at all times. 

Follow directions. 

Respect others. 

Be kind with your words and actions. 

Respect school and personal property 

Work and play safely. 

Always do your best. 

EXCELLENT BEHAVIOR – rules are followed: Positive reinforcement is given and all classroom privileges are available. 
GOOD BEHAVIOR- most rules are followed: a warning is given. If repeated or child chooses not to follow another rule, time out or loss of classroom privileges results. 

UNACCEPTABLE BEHAVIOR- a rule is not followed repeatedly, or the child uses physical aggression toward another child or the teacher: time out, loss of privileges, and child must sign behavior book and bring home a behavior form to be signed by parents. 

Special events or treats may be given from time to time as class rewards for great behavior. Overall, it is my desire for the children to behave because it is the right thing to do. 
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Tips for Parents

Your attitude toward school is reflected in your child. Be positive. Please help him/her know and feel that school is a happy place to work and play. 

Each child will have a place to put personal items and will be responsible for taking care of these items. 

Please label lunch boxes, school supplies, and all articles of clothing your child will be bringing to school. 

It is best to leave your child at the door in the mornings. This will help develop independence. 

Mornings are very busy. If you need to communicate with me, please do so in the form of a note or email. Our schedule is tight; therefore, instructional time is precious. 

Take-home folders will be sent home each Wednesday. Letters from me, school-wide information, and the bulk of the past week’s report will also be included. Please initial the report and return the folder to school the next day. This will keep you in touch with your child’s behavior and work habits. 

Agendas will be sent home daily. Agendas may contain important information, reminders, comments, and personal notes from me. Please initial the agenda daily. You may also use the agenda to communicate with me. 

Your child will have a Homework Folder to work in throughout the week.  There are pages to practice spelling words and math facts and also an AR log. Reading homework is important. Your child should read 20 to 30 minutes each night.  I will help the students set reading goals individually.   It is very important for you to listen to your child to ensure comprehension and practice fluency. I will have individual reading conferences with students on a regular basis to practice fluency and review AR reading test results. Your child will also need to study spelling words to prepare for a test each Friday. 

If your child is absent, please send a written note or email when he or she returns to school explaining the reason for the absence. Notes will be sent to the office to be excused. Please send absentee information to mansfieldj@rcschools.net.
Again, if you need to speak with me about your child’s progress, please email me. You may also send a note or call the school office to arrange a conference time. 

We will go on 2 field trips this year. Parents are encouraged to chaperone. On some trips we may need to limit our number of chaperones. I will try to be fair and use different parents each trip. 

Please do not allow your child to bring toys or other personal items to school unless you receive a message or note from me. I do allow the children to bring items pertaining to topics we are studying. 

We cannot allow your child to leave school with anyone except the parent or guardian unless we have a written note, email, or confirmation from the office. 
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Snack Information

Students will be bringing their own snacks daily and they are optional.    Our snack time will be in the morning.  Students will bring snack in each morning and put them in the Snack tub.  Just water to drink please.
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Birthdays

We love to celebrate birthdays in our school and we celebrate in a special way. It is fun for a child to “treat” the class to a BIRTHDAY BOOK. The book may be wrapped as a gift and your child will open it in front of the class! After reading the book aloud, it will be a part of the classroom library for all to enjoy. What a wonderful way to share that special day! Participating is optional. This is just a suggestion that previous First Grade classes have enjoyed. We will celebrate all summer birthdays in the month of May. 

Welcome to Mrs. Whitt’s Class
McFadden School of Excellence - 893-7251
Mrs. Whitt’s email:  whittenburgs@rcschools.net

School Website:  www.mes.k12.tn.us

Rutherford Co. Schools Website:  www.rcs.k12.tn.us
My Professional Philosophy

· I believe that children learn best in a safe, caring environment where they feel respected and loved. 

· I believe that all children can learn and be successful. 

· I believe that children should be given the opportunity to construct their own learning and grow and develop in ways that are developmentally appropriate. 

· I am very dedicated to your child’s physical, mental, social, emotional, and academic development and education. 

· I also believe that what is done at the home will affect your child in those areas as well. In order to optimize your child’s learning experience this year, I have a few special requests from you. Following are a few simple tips that will enhance your child’s learning during the classroom instruction. 

1. Feed them a great brain breakfast! This includes a high fiber, low-fat, carbohydrate along with some protein. 

2. Facilitate their sleep habits. Children need about 8 hours of sleep per night. 

3. Taking stretch breaks and deep breaths during homework is very helpful and mind invigorating. 

4. Encourage your child to exercise. Physical activity has so many positive effects: it releases endorphins and serotonin and other “feel good” chemicals in the brain; it calms and redirects nervous energy; it relieves muscle tension; and it results in the learning state of relaxed alertness which is the optimal state for learning and performance. 

5. If you pack a lunch, make sure it has a protein, a carbohydrate, and very little sugar. 



Welcome to


First Grade!
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